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Career and Technical Education (CTE) Minutes

Welcome & Introductions- Dr. Adrienne Ann Mullen, Dean
A warm welcome by Dr. Adrienne Ann Mullen, Dean of Economic & Workforce Development from the district office.

Review /Approval of Minutes
The minutes were unanimously approved by the deans in attendance with minor corrections needed.

AB 104 Adult Education
Dr. Adrienne Mullen, Dean, District Office CTE/EWD gave an update on the Adult Education Grant. Discussion are still being done between the Unified School Districts and LACCD. The district still doesn’t have a dollar amount for funding Adult Ed. 5 Districts meet on Monday January 11, 2016. The first phase of Adult Ed (AB86) ended in Dec. 2015. The second phase is AB 104 which is scheduled to end 12/17/16. The incoming funds for this grant will be available in July 2016. 

Dean Mullen has extended an invitation to come out to the campuses to discuss the next steps in Adult Ed. Dean Mullen will send out the contact list as soon as possible.  A pathway list was requested from the deans with the correct information. The Deans in attendance did agree to send Dean Mullen the requested information.

Business Partner 
Meghann Glavin, Global Community, Starbucks Coffee Company, shared information on an upcoming event held at the Los Angeles Convention on 2/11/16 from 9am – 4pm.
    

The 100,000 Opportunities Initiative is a coalition of leading U.S.-based companies committed to training and hiring 100,000 Americans between the ages of 16 and 24 who are out of school and not working  by 2018, per the hand out given by Ms. Glavin. She invited the colleges to attend and represent the college at this event. Dr. Cajayon advised us to send this information to the VP’s of Student Services at each campus.

Other Programs and Announcements
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Svonkin was interested in the campuses decisions to move forward on the U.S. Dol Notification - $25 Million in grants available through the Strengthening Working families Initiative. All 9 of the campuses are interested in this grant.  Upcoming meeting will be done to address the needs of this grant. A telephone conference will be the first meeting scheduled for Friday 1/15/16.

Next Meeting
3/10/16 City will host this meeting.
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